
Killara Killara Killara Killara Killara Killara Killara Killara 

Bowls Bowls Bowls Bowls Bowls Bowls Bowls Bowls 

NewsNewsNewsNewsNewsNewsNewsNews         
Dec embe rDec embe rDec embe rDec embe r     

2015  2015  2015  2015      
K i l l a r a  B o w l i n g  C l u b  

L i m i t e d  

A B N  1 2  0 0 0  0 9 7  8 0 7  

W W W . K I L L A R A B O W L I N G C L U B . C O M . A U  

E s t . 1 9 1 6  9 9 t h  y e a r  

ED I T I ON  # 5 0  

EDITOR /PUBLISHER  
BOB BESSEMER 

BOBBESS@BIGP OND .NET .AU 

Picture from Mosman Daily 

KEEP THIS 

DATE FREE 

 

 

 
 

CENTENARY 

CELEBRATION 

KILLARA BEST AND FAIREST? 
 MEMORABLE MOSMAN GALA CENTENARY DAY  

FULL MARKS and congratulations to the Mosman club for their initiative 
in introducing the inaugural Centenary Gala Day, where bowlers from 14 of the 
of 16 oldest bowling clubs in the Sydney metropolitan area, enjoyed a day of 
bowl's nostalgia under blue skies accompanied by a gentle breeze. 
The criteria to this unique day was that every club must be at least a 100 years 
old, with the Balmain club (1880) followed by Manly (1883), North Sydney 
(1888), Ashfield (1889), Waverley (1893), Randwick (1894), Neutral Bay 
(1898), Chatswood (1900), Hunters Hill (1901), Mosman (1902), Warringah 
(1903), Warrawee (1907), Beecroft (1913), Killara (1916).  
Twenty eight teams totalling 84 players participated with many dressing in cos-
tumes of yesteryear, which included top hats, tails and of course the manda-
tory sweeping dresses and feathers, giving quite a glamorous touch to the oc-
casion. 
The winners were Waverley, whose name will be inscribed on the perpetual 
trophy, who finished one shot ahead of Beecroft. The Killara club will host 
next year's event.  

One table of the 30 who enjoyed Suzen Cleary’s first Bare Foot 
Longhorn BBQ  on Sunday November 15th. More pictures inside. 

50th50th50th50th    
EDITIONEDITIONEDITIONEDITION    

This issue of Killara 
Bowls News is the 
fiftieth by this  
Editor. The first was 
published January 
2003 and has been 
produced approxi-
mately quarterly 
since. With over 600 
pages so far, adver-
tising has contrib-
uted many $000’s to 
club revenue. 



I am sorry to report that Elizabeth  
Calnan has resigned as a Director and 
as Secretary of the Board for personal 
reasons. Elizabeth has been a tower of 
strength for me and the Board the last 2 
years and both her secretarial and legal 
skills will be sorely missed. However it 

is important that she has more time as primary carer for her 
mother in the immediate future. We wish her well and appreci-
ate that she has offered to keep helping the Board on matters 
legal in nature. Don Murphy has been appointed to fill the cas-
ual vacancy and we welcome him to the Board. He has also 
been appointed Secretary and with his background as a former 
high ranking engineer experienced in contractual matters he 
has the necessary qualifications to add another area of expertise 
to the Board. 
You will have noticed a few recent changes around the Greens 
with a large number of the timber seats being refurbished and 
the concrete paths water blasted to remove the dirt built up over 
many years. The gardens are still to be attended to by the 
greenkeeper so that they are in pristine condition for the cen-
tenary celebrations in 2016. Planning for the main Centenary 
function on February 20 next is well under way under the di-
rection of Bob Bessemer and we look forward to a very high 
attendance from our members, invited dignitaries and guests. 
Invitations will be forwarded in December to allow the number 
of attendees to be anticipated for catering so please respond 
promptly. 
Bob Bessemer and John Cameron are also well on the way 
with the preparation of a new website for the club which will 
be interactive and will publicise the club to a greater extent. 
Most people now refer to the internet when searching for a new 
club and we have to keep pace with other clubs to attract mem-
bers. However, our more recent members have all joined 
through personal contact with existing members and I urge you 
to encourage your friends to try bowls with the hope they will 
join us on the greens. 
It is with regret that the November club dinner had to be can-
celled but the date clashed with another function which was to 
be attended by a large number of our members and their wives 
and their absence would have made our dinner run at a substan-
tial loss. However it allows us to make the Christmas cocktail 
party a grander function which we hope will be attended by a 
large number of members and their partners. Please support 
this function, encourage the newer members to attend and 
please make them most welcome. 
You will notice that the former raised platform at the south end 
of the clubroom has been removed and the area carpeted. This 
removes the danger of people and chairs falling off the plat-
form and provides a larger room for bridge and functions. 
I wish you and your families a Happy and joyous Christmas 
and hope that you enjoy good health and much happiness in the 
coming year. 

Good bowling and best wishes.             Dale McBeanDale McBeanDale McBeanDale McBean    
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT  On their way to the church to 
get married, a young Catholic 
couple were involved in a fatal 
car accident. Being good 
Catholics the young couple 
find themselves sitting outside 
the Pearly Gates waiting for 
St. Peter to process them into 
Heaven.       
While waiting, they begin to 
wonder: could they possibly 

get married in Heaven? When St. Peter finally 
showed up, they asked him. St Peter said "I don't 
know. This is the first time anyone has asked. Let 
me go find out" and he leaves them sitting at the 
Gate. 
After three months, St Peter finally returns, looking 
somewhat bedraggled. "Yes" he informs the couple 
"I can get you married in Heaven". 
"Great!" said the couple "But we were just wonder-
ing, what if things don't work out? Could we also get 
a divorce in  Heaven?" 
"You must be joking" cries St. Peter, red-faced with 
frustration, slamming his clipboard on the ground. 
"What's wrong?" asked the frightened couple". 
"OH, COME ON!" St. Peter shouted "It just took me 
three months to find a priest up here...  
Do you have ANY idea how long it'll take me to find 
a lawyer?" 



 
   It has been a most interesting 
year with our members having to 
cope with a few blows as the Board 

progresses towards the Centenary 
year of 2016. 

Our Tuesday’s players have had to adjust to 
changes in the Club-house and it has upset a num-
ber of our senior women who were well-settled 
amongst the paintings, flags and artificial flowers. 
The necessary decision made early in the year for 
Sue to step away from helping us on Tuesdays af-
fected many members but we wished her great en-
joyment in the future. We have been managing the 
lunch period quite successfully and we continue to 
enjoy seeing her on other occasions at the Club.   
As a result of a vote in March by our management 
committee we eliminated four competitions from our 
annual calendar due to the waning interest in partici-
pation. Also, a more controversial decision was 
made to firmly abide by the 2014 and 2015 WBNSW 
Dress Policies that give us more freedom with our 

attire on social days and for events run by the men’s 
bowling clubs. It is clear that some of our decisions 
are not readily agreed to by all women members; 
however, I feel that we have turned over a new leaf 
within our Club and we can look forward to greater 
times during the next century of the Killara Bowling 
Club. 
With all that noted, I wish to commend the ladies 
who have wholeheartedly supported me during this 
year of change. I am also pleased that our women 
bowlers have so readily been accepted in games 
conducted by the men’s club and I extend special 
thanks to the men who continue to give us the op-
portunity to play bowls four days a week. 
Our Christmas Luncheon and Trophy Presentation 
will be taking place soon and I am looking forward to 
seeing bowlers wear colourful clothes for the camera 
that day to celebrate the festive season.   
May you all enjoy the five weeks’ break over the 
Christmas and New Year period before we resume 
bowling on Tuesday 12 January. 
Keep safe! 
Julie Julie Julie Julie   

PRESIDENT Julie Halliday 

        

Kil lara Bowls News #50      K i l lara Bowls News #50      K i l lara Bowls News #50      K i l lara Bowls News #50      K i l lara Bowls News #50      K i l lara Bowls News #50      K i l lara Bowls News #50      K i l lara Bowls News #50      DECEMBER  2 0 1 5DECEMBER  2 0 1 5DECEMBER  2 0 1 5DECEMBER  2 0 1 5         3333    

 

 
 

Lindfield 
Pharmacy 

Full range of Pharmacy Services, 

Medical Monitors, Aids Sales and Hire. 

Free home delivery. 

316 Pacific Hwy Lindfield 

9416 1305 

SAY HELLO TO OUR SAY HELLO TO OUR SAY HELLO TO OUR SAY HELLO TO OUR     

MELBOURNE CUP SPONSORMELBOURNE CUP SPONSORMELBOURNE CUP SPONSORMELBOURNE CUP SPONSOR    

Sabina Grewal is the new Proprietor at Lindfield Phar-
macy and we are very pleased she has continued KBC 
association by sponsoring our Melbourne Cup function. 
Sabina has announced Extended Opening Hours for 
the convenience of customers:- 
 

Monday to Friday 8am to 8pm 
Saturday   8.30am to 4.00 pm 

Sunday  9.00am to 1.00pm 
Make a point of mentioning you are from KBC when you 
visit their friendly store.  



Our Open Day was held on Sun-
day 20th September. The manage-
ment of the day was again under-
taken by Rick Edwards who spent 
countless hours updating banners, 
attending shopping centres, distrib-
uting brochures and organising ac-

tivities for the day. A Big Thank You Rick!  
As was the case for the Autumn Carnival we re-
stricted the Spring Carnival to one day of Open Tri-
ples. We had 72 players. The winners were from Ar-
tarmon with North Sydney the Runners-Up. The AM 
and PM winners were composite sides. Our Club 
benefits from the same members assisting us time 
and again and these members are Convenor David 
Martin,  Main Support Bob Hill * , Jozef Zazulak and 
Bob Bessemer .  Roll Up room duties were under-
taken by Don Murphy and Brian Perkins . Waiters 
and Kitchen duties were undertaken by Alison Cal-
der, Rhian Reade, Jan Stanwell and Julie Halliday 
who also looked after the raffles. Pictures Page 13.  
Since our last newsletter we have contested many 
interclub events. We won at home but lost away in 
competing for The Lindfield Painting . The Lindfield 
Club holds the trophy with the best aggregate score. 
Our team for the Jack Harkness Trophy was de-
feated in the Semi Finals (we have won this event for 
the last two years).  The Langker Painting trophy 
was successfully contested by Warrawee on 7th Oc-
tober. On 14th October we hosted the Australian 
Club . This day was a great success and we were 
clear winners in the aggregate score. 
 We held 3 Championship Competition finals this 
month.  Os Watt and Jozef Zazulak won the Club 
Pairs with runners-up Ian Calder and Tony Hunt .   
Clem Just, Os Watt, Don Buddee and Brian Shir-

vington won the Fours Championship event with 
runners up John Rayner, John Brodie, Rick Ed-
wards and Rod Henriks . The Triples Championship 
was won by Dale McBean, Ken Howard and War-
wick Druce  with runners-up Clem Just, Ric Ed-
wards and Rod Henriks .  This is the fourth year that 
Dale, Ken and Warwick have won the triples.  
 The Bob Sinclair Place of Origin was held following 
our AGM and was won by the “Sydney ” team.  Pat 
Sinclair  was in attendance and she awarded the 
Painting Trophy.  
We participated in the Centenarian Bowls Day at 
Mosman Bowling Club on 28 October.  As the name 
suggests this Carnival was restricted to Bowling 
Clubs that have been in existence for 100 years or 
more. Next year’s Centenarian Bowls’ Day will take 
place at our Club. 
Congratulations to the winners and many thanks to 
all the participants. 
Now a few personal words about our great sponsor 
L.J.Hooker St.Ives:- 

“They assessed the value of my home 
They proposed the marketing campaign 

They attended the “Open for Inspections” 
They attracted ten registered bidders on the day 

They achieved a result that was beyond my  
wildest imagination 

Thank you to Phil, Matthew, Noelene and all other 
people involved in the sale of my house for your  

Professionalism   
Good Bowling  
Don 
 
* Bob Hill is currently in North Shore Private following a quadru-
ple By-Pass complicated by a Gall Bladder infection. He is quite 
unwell and is unable to receive callers or visitors at this time. We 
hope he is home for Christmas recuperating for bowling in the 
new year. 

PRESIDENT Don Buddee  
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God was missing for six days. Eventually, Michael, the archangel, found him, resting on the seventh   
He inquired,  --- "Where have you been?" God smiled deeply and proudly pointed downwards through 
the clouds, ----  "Look, Michael. Look what I've made." Archangel Michael looked puzzled, and 
said,   ---- "What is it?" "It's a planet,"  --- replied God,   --- and I've put life on it.  I'm going to call it 
Earth and it's going to be a place to test 'Balance.'“ "Balance?" ---   inquired Michael, ---- "I'm still 
confused." 
God explained, pointing to different parts of Earth.  
"For example, northern Europe will be a place of great opportunity and wealth, while southern Europe 
is going to be poor. Over here I've placed a continent of white people, and over there is a continent of 
black people. Balance in all things..." God continued pointing to different countries.  ---  "This one 
will be extremely hot, while this one will be very cold and covered in ice." 
The Archangel , impressed by God's work, then pointed to a land area and said,   ---  "What's that 
one?" "That's the Sydney’s North Shore, the most glorious place on earth. There are beautiful trees and 
gardens, and days filled with sunshine. The people from the there are going to be handsome, modest, 
intelligent, and  humorous, and they are going to travel the world.  
They will be extremely sociable, hardworking, high achieving, carriers of peace, and 
producers of good things." Michael gasped in wonder and admiration, but then 
asked,   ---  "But what about balance, God?   You said there would be 'balance.'" 
God smiled,  --- "I will create Canberra. Wait until you see the idiots I put down 
there!”  
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Thank you Jan and Roger Glover for your excellent pics . . With more to come! 
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  Our second Trivia Challenge for 
2015 was held on October 24 and 
once again it was a fun night for all 
in attendance. The numbers were 

down from the July challenge so we will need to ad-
vertise more locally next year in the supermarkets 
and shops of Lindfield and Killara to attract a larger 
number.    
Sue Cleary Shirvo and Bob Bessemer make my 
contribution minimal but they are a great trio and 
very much appreciated: their enthusiasm is infec-
tious. 
Shirvo wasn’t given an opportunity to play his mouth 
organ but baffled us with some very tricky trivial 
questions such as ‘which finger nail is the fastest 
growing’!!  If you were there you now know the an-
swer. He does so much homework researching the 
questions I wish I knew more of the answers! 
Bob was able to sell off all 32 (unknown) disguised 
bottles of wine which had been donated for the night 
making a nice little profit for the club. We either 
bought a rare and aged wine or a cheap and cheer-
ful bottle so all fun. 
The winning table were visitors who knew enough to 
question Shirvo on some answers so it was a chal-
lenge for all!! They declined the cash prize and do-
nated it to the Centenary Refurbishment Fund. 
Bravo ! 
Our next social event was the Melbourne Cup Day .  
A little disappointing on two fronts this year as the 
rain spoiled any chance of a game for the bowlers 
but they, along with an extra 13 enjoyed another of 
Sue’s delicious lunches. She always excels expecta-
tions doesn’t she?  Some members took the oppor-
tunity to have a quick game of bridge before lunch. 
 Bottles of wine were awarded to our 2 best dressed 
- this year they were the lovely Elspeth Muirhead  
and our esteemed club manager, Warwick Druce.  
I would like to thank those members who support so 
many of the social functions throughout the year be-
cause it is you who keep the club alive over and 
above the bowling activities. 
An extra function was held on Sunday 15 November 
of barefoot bowls at 3.00  followed by a delicious 
meal at 5.30 of wood smoked ribs with nachos pre-
pared by a caterer with the title of “Longhorn BBQ ”. 
It was enjoyed by 30 people young and old - some 
members and some visitors with a few little ankle 
biters running around having fun. See Page 11. Ed.  
In the hope we’ll get better attendances at next 
years functions we have changed the dates for the 
three Club Dinners so there is more time between 

each event.  We hope you’ll put the following dates 
in your personal diary so you will be available to at-
tend one, some or all throughout the year. 
The major function in 2016 will be the CENTENARY 
GALA DAY on February 20 followed by: 
Club Dinner on Friday April 1 
Anzac Day Light Lunch and Mixed Bowls on Monday 
April 25 
Trivia Challenge on Saturday June 25 
Club Dinner on Friday July 22 
Foundation Dinner on Friday September 23 
Melbourne Cup Mixed Bowls & Lunch Tuesday  
November 1 
Christmas Cocktail Party on Friday December 9 
 

SAVE THESE DATES FOR OUR CENTENARY 
YEAR PLEASE 

 

Now I would like to wish you all the Seasons Greet-
ings and Good Health for the coming year.  
      Judy  

 FUNCTIONS  ORGANISER 
Judy McLeod  

Level 6, 350 Kent Street 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 

Tel:  (02) 9279 3711  Fax:  (02) 9279 4711 
Email:  info@papallo.com.au 

www.papallo.com.au 

 

Commercial Law 
& Business Law 

 
Notary Public 

 

Wills, Probate & 
Family Provision 

 
Commercial  
Litigation 

Property Law & 
Conveyancing 

 
Estate  

Planning 

N J PAPALLO LAWYERS  

       Solicitors, Attorneys & Notaries   

 

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS 
ABN 33 361 646 430 

 

FIRST FLOOR 
20 RAILWAY AVENUE 

(P.O. BOX 63) 
WAHROONGA 2076 

Tel:02 9487 2333 : Fax:02 9487 2109 

MANSER TIERNEY & JOHNSTON  

Auditors to 

 Killara Bowling Club Ltd. 



        

Kil lara Bowls News #50        K i l lara Bowls News #50        K i l lara Bowls News #50        K i l lara Bowls News #50        K i l lara Bowls News #50        K i l lara Bowls News #50        K i l lara Bowls News #50        K i l lara Bowls News #50            DECEMBER  2 0 1 5DECEMBER  2 0 1 5DECEMBER  2 0 1 5DECEMBER  2 0 1 5         7777    

St Ives 

Thursdays at Killara 

  

SPONSORED BY  SUPPORTER AND CLUB MEMBERSPONSORED BY  SUPPORTER AND CLUB MEMBER  

PHIL JOHNSON.PHIL JOHNSON.  

Thank you Mr.Hooker!Thank you Mr.Hooker!  

WINNING RINK $75.00 RUNNER’S UP $45.00 

JACKPOT INCREMENTS BY $50 PER DAY TO 

MAXIMUM $500. 

 

An Old Farmer's Advice  
Your fences need to be horse-high, pig-tight  

and bull-strong.  
Keep skunks and bankers at a distance.  

You cannot unsay a cruel word.  
Don 't judge folks by their relatives.  
Meanness don't just happen overnight 

Remember that silence is sometimes the best answer 
Words that soak into your ears are whispered 

…...not yelled.  
Life is simpler when you plough around the stump.  

Forgive your enemies; it messes up their heads.  
Do not corner something that you know is meaner than you.  

It don't take a very big person to carry a grudge.  
Every path has a few puddles.  

When you wallow with pigs, expect to get dirty.  
The best sermons are lived, not preached. 

Most stuff people worry about, ain't gonna happen anyway.  
Live a good and honorable life, then when you get older and 

think back, you'll enjoy it a second time.  
Don 't interfere with somethin' that ain't bothering 

 you none.  
Timing has a lot to do with the outcome of a rain dance.  

If you find yourself in a hole, the first thing to do is  
stop diggin'.  

Sometimes you get, and sometimes you get got.  
The biggest troublemaker you'll probably ever have to deal with, 

watches you from the mirror every mornin'.  
Always drink upstream from the herd.  

Good judgment comes from experience, and a lotta that comes 
from bad judgment.  

Lettin' the cat outta the bag is a whole lot easier than 
 puttin' it back in.  

If you get to thinkin' you're a person of some influence, try  
orderin' somebody else's dog around.  

Live simply, love generously, care deeply, speak kindly, and 
leave the rest to God.  

At Wollongong University, there were four 

 students taking chemistry and all of them had an 

'A' so far. 

These four friends were so confident that the 

weekend before finals, they decided to go to Syd-

ney and visit some other friends and have a big 

party. They had a great time but, after all the 

partying, they slept all day Sunday and didn't make 

it back to the Uni until late Monday morning. 

Rather than taking the final then, they decided that 

after the final they would explain to their Professor 

why they missed it. 

They said that they visited friends, but on the way 

back they had a flat tyre and found there was no 

spare in the car. As a result, they missed the 

final. The Professor agreed they could make up the 

final the next day. The guys were excited and  

relieved. They studied that night for the exam. 

The next day the Professor placed them in sepa-

rate rooms and gave them a test booklet. 

They quickly answered the first problem worth 5 

points. Cool, they thought! 

Each one in separate rooms, thought this was go-

ing to be easy……………. then they 

turned the page.  

On the second page was written: 

For 95 points: 

                        Which tyre went flat? 
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John Muirhead’s family upbring-
ing and later professional work 
have taken him to many inter-
esting parts of the world.  His 
parents came from a Civil Ser-

vice and Military background and John, though born 
in England, had some of his early education in India.  
He had been evacuated from UK in 1940 and went 
to school in Bangalore and then Simla. In early 1944 
he returned to England to complete his schooling. 
After study and a five year apprenticeship with an 
engineering company which was a major interna-
tional fabricator of steelwork for the construction of 
bridges, power stations, buildings and harbour 
works, he gained his  qualifications for membership 
of the Institution of Civil Engineers. 
His first overseas posting in 1952 was for 15 months 
to Izmir (formerly Smyrna) in Turkey and in 1954 he 
was posted to Mombasa, Kenya for the construction 
of heavy port works in Kilindini harbour. 
John met Elspeth  in Mombasa, where she had been 
born and they were married in the Cathedral in De-
cember 1956.They lived in a “banda”, a bungalow 
built of blocks cut from coral and roofed with “makuti” 
thatch made from palm leaves. 
 At the end of his 4 year contract they returned to 
London, where for the next two years John worked 

on tenders for various projects including the Glades-
ville and Tasman bridges. Both were won and he ac-
cepted the position of Planning Engineer in Hobart. 
They flew to Australia with their young son and lived 
on the shore of the Derwent with Mount Wellington 
as the backdrop and only 2 minutes from the office. 
His next job was in Sydney on the construction of the 
first stage of the Warringah Expressway from the 
Harbour Bridge to Cammeray and in 1970 he joined 
a local firm of Consulting Engineers. John estab-
lished his own independent consultancy in 1977 
where his main interest was in harbour works. He 
sold it in 1987 but remained with the successors for 
five years. Since 1978, his special expertise has 
been used in over 100 disputes where he has acted 
as Arbitrator, Court appointed Referee, Expert Deter-
miner or Mediator. 
The Institution of Engineers, Australia made him 
Emeritus Member of the Civil College in 2000 and 
gave him an Award of Merit for Engineering Heri-
tage in 2005.  He was also made a Life Fellow of 
the Institute of Arbitrators & Mediators Australia.  
John joined KBC in 1997 and his wife Elspeth in 
2002. They have been active participants in all as-
pects of Club life, socially and administratively lead-
ing up to his Presidency 2005-08 and thereafter as 
an active Board Member. 
He made a further major contribution by designing 
and guiding the Car Park development through a 
labyrinth of Council regulations, and then supervising 
its construction. ( Probably a greater bureaucratic 
challenge than any of his bridges! Ed.) 
John and Elspeth have two sons and a daughter.  
John’s interests include walking, sport, gardening 
and the performing arts. 
Oh, and he was and still is, a very competitive 
bowler!   

J.I.Muirhead 
President 2005-08 

ON THE CUSP OF OUR CENTENARY, WE ACKNOWLEDGE THE SE LF-
LESS DEDICATION OF THOSE WHO BUILT AND SUSTAINED OU R CLUB. 

In the wilds of Africa 
John and Elspeth Muirhead 

CONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONSCONGRATULATIONS    
    

Wendy and Harvey CooperWendy and Harvey CooperWendy and Harvey CooperWendy and Harvey Cooper    

On your Diamond Wedding On your Diamond Wedding On your Diamond Wedding On your Diamond Wedding 

Anniversary !Anniversary !Anniversary !Anniversary !    
    

From all at KBC. 
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While reading 

an article last 

night about 

fathers and 

sons, memo-

ries came 

flooding back to the time I took me 

son out for his first pint. 

Off we went to our local pub only two 

blocks from our house. I got him a 

Guinness. He didn't like it, so I drank 

it. Then I got him a Kilkenny's, he did-

n't like that either, so I drank it. Fi-

nally, I thought he might like some 

Harp Lager? He didn't. So I drank it. I 

thought maybe he'd like whiskey 

better than beer, so we tried a 

Jameson's, nope! 

In desperation, I had him try that rare 

Redbreast, Ireland's finest. He would-

n't even smell it. What could I do but 

drink it! 

By the time I realized he just didn't 

like to drink, I was so bloody drunk I 

could hardly push his stroller back 

home!! 

I haven't verified this on Google but it sounds legit.   
A recent study found that women who carry a little extra weight 

live longer than the men who mention it.  

Three women went down to Mexico one night to celebrate college 
graduation. They got drunk and woke up in jail, only to find that 
they are to be executed in the morning, though none of them can 
remember what they did the night before. 
The first one, a redhead, is strapped in the electric chair and is 
asked if she has any last words. She says, "I just graduated from 
Trinity  Bible College and believe in the almighty power of God to 
intervene on the behalf of the innocent." 
They throw the switch and nothing happens. They all immediately 
fall to the floor on their knees, beg for forgiveness, and release her. 
The second one, a brunette, is strapped in and gives her last words. 
"I just graduated from Indiana University School of Law, and I be-
lieve in the power of Justice to intervene on the behalf of the inno-
cent." 
They throw the switch and again, nothing happens. 
Again, they all immediately fall to their knees, beg for 
forgiveness, and release her. 
The last one, a blonde (you knew it), is strapped in 
and says, "Well, I'm from the Massachusetts Institute 
of Technology and just graduated with a degree in 
Electrical Engineering, and I'll tell ya right now, ya'll 
ain't gonna electrocute nobody if you don't plug that 
thing in." 
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As I age, I realize that: 
I don't need anger management. I 
need people to stop p- - ing me off. 
My people skills are just fine. It's my 
tolerance of idiots that needs work. 
The biggest lie I tell myself is "I don't 
need to write that down, I'll remember 
it." 
I talk to myself because sometimes I need expert ad-
vice. Sometimes I roll my eyes out loud. 
When I was a child I thought nap time was punishment. 
Now it's like a mini vacation. 
The day the world runs out of wine is just too terrible to 
think about. 
Even duct tape can't fix stupid, but it can muffle the sound! 
Wouldn't it be great if we could put ourselves in the dryer 
for ten minutes; come out wrinkle-free and three sizes 
smaller. 
If God wanted me to touch my toes, he would've put them 
on my knees.  
When the kids text me "plz" which is shorter than please. I 
text back "no" which is shorter than "yes".  
At my age "Getting lucky" means walking into a room and 
remembering what I came in there for.  
Chocolate comes from cocoa which is a tree, which makes 
it a plant, which means it's salad....Almost.  

An old German Shepherd starts chasing rabbits and before 
long, discovers that he's lost. Wandering about, he notices 
a panther heading rapidly in his direction with the inten-
tion of having lunch. 
The old German Shepherd thinks, "Oh, oh! I'm in trouble 
now!" 
 Noticing some bones on the ground close by, he immedi-
ately settles down to chew on the bones with his back to 
the approaching cat. Just as the panther is about to leap, 
the old German Shepherd exclaims loudly, 
  "Boy, that was one delicious panther! I wonder, if there 
are any more around here?" 
 Hearing this, the young panther halts his attack in mid-
strike, a look of terror comes over him and he slinks 
away into the trees. 
 "Whew!," says the panther, "That was close! That old 
German Shepherd nearly had me!" 
Meanwhile, a squirrel who had been watching the whole 
scene from a nearby tree, figures he can put this knowl-
edge to good use and trade it for protection from the pan-
ther. So, off he goes. 
The squirrel soon catches up with the panther, spills the 
beans and strikes a deal for himself with the panther. 
The young panther is furious at being made a fool of and 
says, "Here, squirrel, hop on my back and see what's go-
ing to happen to that conniving canine!" 
Now, the old German Shepherd sees the panther coming 
with the squirrel on his back and thinks, "What am I go-

ing to do now?," but instead of running, the dog sits down 
with his back to his attackers, pretending he hasn't seen 
them yet, and just when they get close enough to hear, the 
old German Shepherd says... 
"Where's that squirrel? I sent him off an hour ago to bring 
me another panther!" 
 AND THE MORAL of this story... 
 Don't mess with the old dogs or Senior Citizens... Age 
and skill will always overcome youth and treachery! 

FROZEN CARBURETOR 
People often complain about the police, 
but you rarely hear about the 
positive things they do, such as this 
incident involving a biker and a frozen 
carburetor.. 
Last January on a bitterly cold winter's day, a North Dakota State 
Trooper on patrol came upon a motorcyclist who was stalled by the 
roadside. The biker was swathed in heavy protective clothing and wear-
ing  a full-face helmet to protect the face from the cold weather. 
"What's the matter? asked the Trooper 
"Carburetor's frozen," was the terse reply. 
"Pee on it. That'll thaw it out." 
"I can't," said the biker. 
"OK, watch me closely and I'll show you." The Trooper unzipped and 
promptly warmed the carburetor as promised. 
Moments later the bike started and the rider left, waving. 
A few days later, the local State Troopers' office received a 
note of thanks from the father of the motorcyclist. 
It began: "On behalf of my daughter Jill..." 
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SPONSORS AND GREAT 
SUPPORTERS 

Brooke Allen and Rosemary Harris. 
PRESENTATIONS BY:- 

Mayor of Ku-ring-gai 
Cr. Jennifer Anderson 

Winners: Ken Hau, Noc Hau and Luise Amos                            Ross Consantino and Daphna Orbach 
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Are you planning an overseas holiday? 
 

With great exchange rates and products, Lindfield 
Community Bank ® Branch of Bendigo Bank is more 

international than you think. 
 
With foreign cash in more than 30 currencies, pre-paid travel 
cards, travellers cheques, travel insurance, debit and credit 
cards, plus access to specialist advice on telegraphic transfers 
and foreign currency drafts, we’re much more international 
than you think. 
With highly competitive exchange rates and quality products 
and services, the team at Lindfield Community Bank ® Branch 
of Bendigo Bank is your perfect travel companion.  
There are also more than 840,000 ATMs overseas which will 
accept your Bendigo Bank card.  While travelling overseas, 
you can make withdrawals in local currencies from your 
Bendigo Blue, Bendigo Red, Bendigo Gold, Bendigo Business 
Card and Bendigo Easy Money accounts at selected ATMS. 
For ATM 
locations overseas visit www.visa.com/www.mastercard.com. 
 

Drop into the branch at 318 Pacific Highway, Lindfi eld, 
email us at lindfield@bendigobank.com.au or phone  
9416 6337 and talk to us today about all your forei gn 

exchange needs.   

 


